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REMOVAL OF OVERSEAS REGULATORY ANNOUNCEMENT

At the request of Greentown China Holdings Limited, the Overseas Regulatory Announcement has 
been removed due to offer restrictions applicable to the Tender Offer and Consent Solicitation. The 
Offer described in the Tender Offer and Consent Solicitation announcement published on 21 April 
2009 remains in effect in accordance with its terms and holders of the 9.00% Senior Notes due 2013 
are advised to contact Deutsche Bank AG, London Branch and Lucid Issuer Services as set forth in 
such announcement for further information.
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